
 

WHAT’S NEW IN CUPAR   
Water Meter Upgrade  

The Town of Cupar has been fortunate to receive a 

grant for the upgrade of our water meters in the amount 

of $100,000.00.  This grant will allow the water to be 

metered properly and provide a more accurate reading 

to better serve our residents.  Water is an important and 

a required part of living so we understand how the cost 

of it can be daunting.  This upgrade will help you better 

understand where and when you are using water.  More 

information will be provided when we are up and 

running but right at the moment we are in the 

installation stage.  In the mail, you should have received 

a letter from Corix, the company we purchased the 

meters from, and the same company that is completing 

the installation.  On that letter is a contact number you 

will call to arrange an appointment for the Corix rep to 

come and install the new meter.  We know people are 

busy and work away from home so they are 

accommodating this with evening and weekend 

appointments - but cannot do so without you calling in 

to make an appointment.  They will be door knocking as 

well however it is easier and smoother to arrange a 

convenient time if the homeowner calls in.  In the event 

you have not received the letter some will be available at 

the Town Office or we will have the numbers for you to 

call to schedule that appointment.  PLEASE KEEP IN 

MIND this meter change is REQUIRED so please call 

in and get this completed.  If a new meter is refused, 

you run this risk of the water being shut off until the 

exchange occurs as it is required by our Bylaw to have a 

meter to have access to town water.  Thank you for 

understanding and ensuring the Corix representative is 

allowed to complete his work in a timely fashion. 

 

CUPAR FIRE DEPARTMENT 
Volunteers wanted!  

NEW WATER METERS THANKS TO A 

GRANT FOR $100,000.00!!  GET YOUR’S 

INSTALLED TODAY!! 

Town of Cupar       March 2018 

 

TOWN OF CUPAR 

CVFD 
The Cupar Fire Department is actively looking for volunteers who would like to help keep our 

community safe.  If you are interested in joining, please contact Fire Chief Chris McLeod at 306-520-

2449, stop on in at the Town Office for an application or stop in at their meetings which are held every 

2nd Tuesday of the month at the Fire Hall on Donald Road/Assiniboia Ave at 7:30 pm.   

Help keep our insurance rates down and keep your neighbors and family safe from emergencies.  They 

can happen in a heartbeat. 



 

 
 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DID YOU KNOW THERE’S AN OPERA HOUSE ON THE U.S.–CANADA BORDER 

WHERE THE STAGE IS IN ONE COUNTRY AND HALF THE AUDIENCE IS IN 

ANOTHER?  THE HASKELL FREE LIBRARY AND OPERA HOUSE LOCATED IN 

QUEBEC AND VERMONT. 

  
Don’t forget to license 

these cute little fur balls 

and keep them safe and 

easier to return to their 

human if they get out. 

Do you have Facebook?  

Follow the Town of Cupar 

Facebook Page to stay up to 

date with events and what is 

going on in the town. 

 

 

If you have an event you would like to see advertised in 

the Newsletter please email townofcupar1@sasktel.net to 

ensure its entry.  Please be advised any gambling or draws 

will require a license number to accompany the ad or it 

will not be placed in the newsletter.  The license is 

available through Saskatchewan Liquor and Gaming 

(SLGA) on their website. 

ALSO – if you have a local business in the Town of 

Cupar or immediate surrounding area and would like to 

see it on our website contact the Town Office and 

provide a picture that you like to accompany it and we will 

do our best to get it listed.   

PLEASE NOTE Direct Product Sales Representatives 

will not be allowed. 

 

Town Meetings: 

Cupar Town Council: 

Tuesday, March 20th @ 7:00 pm 

Cupar Fire Department: 

Tuesday, March 13th @ 7:30 pm 

  

 

Public Health Nurse Schedule: 

March 13, April 3-24, May 15, June 5 

9:45 am – 11:15 am except for April 3 

which will be 9:45-11:30. 

Please call 1-306-766-7500 Option #1 

For more information 

 

mailto:townofcupar1@sasktel.net


CUPAR BALL DIAMOND 
A Cupar Ball Diamond Project Committee was organized to work with the Town of Cupar, current ball teams and 

members of past teams with a mandate to raise funds to erect new galvanized fencing and install red shale infields. 

Due to the age of the wood fencing around the diamonds, they have become a safety issue and need to be replaced. 

 

Thus far, the committee has raised enough funds to start erecting new fencing/mesh and new dugouts on the south 

diamond. 

 

As a way to raise funds, the committee is reaching out to everyone that played ball or is playing ball on the diamonds 

and community at large to consider donating $50 towards purchasing 8’6” line/terminal fence posts.  A tax receipt 

will be available and your name will be placed on a signboard that will be located at Shore Park. 

  

Also available are the following levels of sponsorship as another way to make a donation. 

 

Bronze $50-$100 

Silver $150-450 

Gold $500-$1000 

Platinum $1050 and over 

 

If you would like to make a donation, please make payment out to and send to: 

 

Cupar Minor Ball 

Box 536 

Cupar, Saskatachewan 

S0G 0Y0 

 

etrnasfer: cuparminorball@hotmail.com 

or drop off at: Cupar Agencies 

 

Together, we can help revive the diamonds to continue creating many more memorable moments that we all share. 

 

If you have any questions regarding the project, please do not hesitate contact us. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Mathew Scott: mscott19@hotmail.ca  

Kelly Findling: kellyfindling@imagewireless.ca 

Lindsey Ermel: orblindsey@gmail.com  

Kevin Bonish : kbonish@sasktel.net 

 

 

  

 

 



CUPAR LIBRARY 
 

Many thanks to all those who donated and participated in any way to our Tea and Bake Sale.  The monies raised go 

towards our $400 computer bill in order to be an automated library.  We also thank those who donate books, 

magazines, and newspapers to our library! 

 We will be inviting Cupar Playschool again to our Easter Egg Scavenger Hunt on Wed March 28.  A story and a treat 

will be offered! 

 We are planning our 50th Anniversary as a permanent library to this town on Friday April 20, in the afternoon.  

There will be an open house, goodies and a time for speeches.  More news to follow next month! 

 New members and ideas are always welcome!  Just a reminder that if you over 5 years of age, you can apply for a free 

library card which gets you resources delivered free to this location!  Also, there is a computer that can be used for 

free and is available to the public.   

Our next meeting is Thurs March 1 @ 6:30 pm. 

 

 

 

 

ST. PAUL LUTHERAN CHURCH 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Our church building and its volunteers are busy this month with many activities planned and leading up to one of 

our important celebrations!  

 Our Sewing Circle meets every Monday from 7-9 pm this month, except March 12, to make blankets for Regina’s 

needy citizens.  Thanks to our volunteers and to those who donate material for this activity. We will be winding up 

at the end of the month until next winter! We would love to have you come sort material, cut patches, iron seams, 

sew and tie.  Come even for a visit!  The ladies of the LWMLC will meet Monday March 12 @ 7:30 pm for Bible 

study and a business meeting.  Our ladies (and men) also volunteer for our monthly Shalom service and bingos. 

 Our FaithLife chapter will organize another Brunch following the worship service at 11 am on Sun March 11.  A 

free will offering is collected and will go towards maintenance and outreach projects.  Our Annual Voters’ Meeting 

will be taking place after the brunch. 

 Confirmation classes continue on Wednesdays from 4-5 for our teens interested in learning more about their faith. 

 Lent services continue with Emmanuel, Southey hosting on Wed March 7 & 21 @ 7 pm with coffee to follow.  St. 

Paul, Cupar hosts on March 14 with Soup + Sandwich Supper @ 6 pm, followed by Service @ 7 pm.  Maundy 

Thursday service is at Cupar on March 29 @ 7 pm with Holy Communion.  Good Friday service (Mar 30) is at 

Cupar @ 9 am; Emmanuel, Southey @ 11 am.  Easter Sunday (April 1 – and this is no joke!) is at Cupar @ 9 am 

with Holy Communion and a potluck brunch to follow; and at Emmanuel, Southey @ 11 am with Holy 

Communion. 

 Our regular Worship Service schedule is at 9 am for the 1st, 3rd, 5th Sundays; 11 am with Holy Communion on the 

2nd and 4th Sundays.  

YOU ARE WELCOME to attend any of our activities and events.   

For any office inquiries, please call 306-723-4899. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It’s March—Happy New Year, ancient Romans! 

Welcome to the third month of the year—or, if you were born before 150 B.C., the first! According to 

the oldest Roman calendars, one year was ten months long, beginning in March and ending in 

December. It may sound crazy, but you can still see traces of this old system in our modern calendar: 

because December was the tenth month, it was named for the number ten in Latin (decem), just like 

September was named for seven (septem). So, what about January and February? They were just two 

nameless months called “winter,” proving that winter is literally so awful it doesn’t even deserve a spot 

on the calendar. 

NOW YOU KNOW!! 

Town of Cupar 

Box 397    116 Stanley St 

Cupar, SK 

S0G0Y0 

Ph: 306-723-4324 



  

 Please note our Office will be CLOSED  

March 30th for Good Friday. 

Sorry for any inconveniences this may cause. 



SNOW REMOVAL 
 

We are in the process of preparing for warmer weather and getting ready for water run-off.  We are asking all 

residents to please work with us by moving your vehicles off the street so when we are ready to peel away the snow 

and ice we can do so without obstructions.  We do have a Bylaw that does not allow street parking for longer than 24 

hours and, if we are forced to, will implement this Bylaw by towing vehicles.  We will attempt to reach the owner first 

however, please be advised that we have been given no choice but to enforce this when we are called. 

Further, we have noticed an increase of residents trying to go around the town equipment when they are in the 

process of removing snow and/or grading OR boxing our equipment in whiles they are trying to move!  This is very 

dangerous as the equipment only allows for minimal visual radiuses and when the vehicles come up to it or around it, 

they cannot see you.  This runs a MAJOR risk to the resident and anyone who is around as the operator cannot see 

you or react quickly enough to avoid contact.  PLEASE PLEASE stay a reasonable distance away from our 

equipment, use a different road when you are able or allow them the right of way to avoid any completely avoidable 

accidents.  This can be prevented as long as the residents use proper discretion and stay away from the working 

equipment. 

 

 

 

TREE TRIMMING 
Our Maintenance Team will be beginning to trim trees that have to be done before April 1st.  Please watch 

for them and stay out of their way as falling branches are always a possibility.  Better to be safe than sorry. 

 

 

 

 

  


